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Parents & Friends Meeting  



	Meeting Minutes                                                                                                   

	Date and time:
	20/5/2024 6pm – 7:18pm

	Location:
	St Patrick’s Primary School

	ATTENDEES
	Staff Attendees: Mrs Leonie Burfield, Mr Jim Heelis, Mrs Kim Hill, Mrs Kate Gill
Executive Committee Office Bearer Attendees: Nicole Karagiannis (President), Ammie Chaffey (Treasurer), Nicole Hudson (Secretary)
Parent Attendees: Katrina Dragun, Jacqui Simpson, John Stathis, Michelle Ward, Nina Uren, Maria Fernandez, Lina Choudhury

	APOLOGIES
	
Carlos Patino Gonzalez, Joanne Tisdel, Kathryn Gorman

	Item number:
	Discussion
	Action required

	
1. Prayer, Welcome & Acknowledgement
	
Nicole Karagiannis

	n/a

	 2.  Preliminary   Business

	Minutes from the previous meeting Accepted by: Nicole Karagiannis and seconded by: Ammie Chaffey

Nicole K acknowledged the sad news that Leonie will be leaving at the end of the year. On behalf of the P&F, she thanked her for all she has done the last 3 years. There will be an appropriate farewell organised towards the end of the year.
	n/a

n/a

	3. Business Arising from the previous minutes
	· Leonie to meet with Year 5 parents in October 2024 to discuss how fundraising money will be handled.

· Include call out in newsletter for suggested topics for Principal’s report.

· The movie night fundraiser has been postponed due to the disco being postponed. It will be looked at for Term 1 2025.


· Selling of the children’s artwork as a fundraiser has been discussed with Mrs Ng. This will be happening as part of the Centenary Fete.

· A talk about cyber safety has been organized – see item below.

· NAPLAN results to be discussed at the Term 3 P&F meeting. See Principal’s Report below.

· The suggestion of a device free day at the school was made.


· A step-by-step guide on setting up parental controls for Apple devices was included in the newsletter.

· A list of fundraising ideas to be kept by the P&F committee in the Google Docs associated with the P&F gmail account.

· Talk on the English Syllabus has been arranged. See item below.

	This is to be actioned in October 2024.


This will be done prior to Term 4 meeting.


Movie night fundraising committee to investigate this closer to the date. Watch not to clash with year 6 disco. Maybe as a welcome to school and 2025.











This will be followed up at a later date.





This will be set up by Nicole H and added to by all committee members.


	4. Principal’s Report
	· Building News: 
There has been a lot of action since the letter from the P&F was sent to Sydney Catholic Schools. 

The additional demountable did not get approved by council. The space will be looked at for playground space instead. 

· Cyber Safety
Y Safe have been engaged to hold a cyber safety session for students during the day and a parent session at 6pm on 3rd September 2024. A notice will be placed in the newsletter soon.

It was raised that on Roblox there has been an update and approval for addition of friends is no longer required and this is something for parents to be aware of.

· Canteen Updates
The results of the canteen survey were presented during the meeting with canteen managers. Progress has been stable and they have so far acted on the quality of the chicken nuggets. 

The school has ordered a new oven which will arrive in the next couple of weeks which will assist with the quality of the hot feed. The issue with the oven was raised by Brad Giovani when it was used for the Year 6 dinner.

· NAPLAN
The NAPLAN results have been analysed. Over half of children in Year 3 and Year 5 are in the strong band. 

Overall, there were more students in exceeding than the state average for most areas. 

· Claim the date for Centenary Concert and End of Year Celebration 11th December 2024
	




















Nicole K to let Brad know that a new oven is on its way.

	5. Treasurers Report
	We currently have $4802.24 in the bank.
The Mother’s Day stall raised $ 2617.70.
The Gold Coin Donation raised $453
Bunnings Sausage Sizzle raised $1831.54
Next fundraiser is the colour run.
	

	  4. Standard Business

	· [bookmark: _vbmjc95g8pqi]Centenary Fete

Lots of vendors have already confirmed. It will be a food and market style stalls

Each grade will have a stall and donations will be requested depending on what the theme of the stall is e.g. cakes.

There are 4 rides booked. Wrist bands will be offered for rides $25 each or $60 for 3 or more kids or individual rides will be $6.

There will be a photo display in the hall. This will be set up on the Friday and so OSH will be in the Kindy area instead of the hall for Friday.

There will also be raffles, performances from students, local community dance companies will perform, cupcake decoration, lucky door prize, online raffle, Mini Vinnies and Pope Francis will have a 2nd hand stall.

A flyer has been designed and the leader has been contacted to advertise as well as other school to put it in their newsletter.
[bookmark: _v4s6c1ohey4e]
· [bookmark: _3zb6vtzhzv87]Hardship
It was discussed that if anyone knows someone who is going through a hard time e.g. sick, lost job, had a baby, busy or can just do with a meal made for them to contact Mrs Ann Woodhouse or Leonie. It is important as a community that we look after each other.
[bookmark: _owk7et2og3d7]
· [bookmark: _ulw2h4yd30bt]BYOD for Year 3
It was discussed if the school was able to coordinate the purchase. It is too difficult to do this way and usually cheaper through Officeworks. The Chromebook is the easiest platform to log into all the Google platforms used by students. If a family can’t afford the device then they can access a device through the school. Talk to Jim or Leonie if in this position.

· Colour Fun Run
It was asked if we can get an official type flyer so kids can go door knocking to raise money or fundraise in the community.
There has been a great response so far and a lot of money is being raised. There will also be a sausage sizzle and drinks available for purchase on the day. It was suggested that the sausage sizzle was pre-paid by students so the right amount of sausages etc. can be purchased. 

There will be a call out for volunteers for the day. 

The organization of white t-shirts was discussed and it was decided that it will be up to parents to buy the white t-shirts.

· Class Parents:
A year 2 parent asked if the school was able to offer art classes after school. The answer was no due to public liability and a teacher would be required to lock up. Mrs Ng is a staff member which is why her art classes are possible.

There was feedback regarding the current awards system and children often having no idea what they got an award for. Jim Heelis is currently underway with reviewing the awards system. First off is making adjustments to Bronze awards. The new system will enable children to be more aware of the rewards and bring the awards back to student awards and not parent awards. It will also be more stable across the school. The Diamond award is also being considered as this takes a lot of coordination.

Class parents are to be engaged for the colour run and Fete.
[bookmark: _d2k43lx4ai1u]
	


































Jim to ask Hayley if they have a flyer







Nina to organize for a call out for parent helpers.



















Nicole K to organize a meeting with class parents and Leonie.

	Other
	· Literacy Curriculum Talk by Kate Gill (K-2) & Kim Hill (3-6)
There are 2 hours of literacy taught each day broken up into 1hr blocks. The structure of the blocks are as follows:

K-2 1st hour
· 5 min Daily Review – phonics, phonic awareness, vocabulary
· 15-20 min learn with me – I do & we do
· 10 min Your Turn – you do
· 5 min consolidate
· 5-10 min modelled/shared reading of decodable text – I do & we do
· 10 min supported reading fluency pairs – you do

K-2 2nd hour
· 15-20 min reading learn with me – I do & we do
· 5-10 min your turn – you do
· 5 min consolidate
· 15 min writing learn with me – I do & we do

Years 3-6 1st hour
· 10 min daily review vocabulary, grammar, comprehension, spelling
· 50min reading/ writing - I do & we do & you do

Years 3-6 2nd hour
· 10 min fluency supported/pairs - I do & you do
· 20 min modelled/ shared reading of text – I do & we do & you do
· 15 min Spelling/ explicit spelling lesson using soundwaves – I do & we do & you do
· 15 min vocabulary/ free writing – I do & we do & you do

It is encouraged that until the student is up to level 6 of decodables not to have them reading other books alongside the decodables.

The writing and editing process is taught but it is not done for every piece of writing. When reviewing writing the 2 stars and a wish strategy is used.

· There is a new assistant priest that has started to help Father Dan.
	

	Close of Meeting
	Meeting closed at 7:18pm

Next meeting will be week 4 of Term 4. Date TBA. This will be the AGM 
and end of year celebration.
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